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18th January 2021 
 
Email:  
 
Dear,    
 
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 210105.  
 
You requested the following information, please also see our response below: 
 

I have submitted this request to all ambulance service providers in England.  

I would be grateful if you could supply the following information:  

• How many CFRs are in your service?  

363 

• From 01/12/2019 to 01/12/20 how many new CFRs have been recruited  

36 recruits currently awaiting training course.  

• From 01/12/2019 to 01/12/20 how many CFR training courses have been 
held for existing/new CFRs  

0  

The training for the 36 recruits was due to take place in Jan/Feb 2020 but was 
cancelled because of severe weather and courses are currently on hold because of 
COVID-19. 

I hope you find this information of some assistance. 
 
If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.secamb.nhs.uk/


 
 
 
 
 

 

FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 
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